
APPENDIX V 

Additions to the 2004 Non-Budget Legislative Initiatives 

 

 

As part of its non-budget legislative package, the Public Affairs committee previously 

approved modifications to several UNC Bond Projects.  We have two schools that have 

continued to review the best use of their bond funds and have requested changes.  These 

changes will have to be approved by the General Assembly.  

 

North Carolina A & T State University is requesting that their New Student Housing 

project, with a budget of $1,897,900, and that their Curtis Residence Hall renovation 

project, with a budget of $3,723,500, be transferred to the Scott Residence Hall project.  

The beds needed in the New Student Housing project will be provided by the private 

sector and the renovations to Curtis Residence Hall will be funded from NC A&T’s 

housing receipts.   

 

North Carolina A & T State University is also requesting that $856,800 budgeted for the 

renovation of Holland Residence Hall be transferred to the Zoe Barbee Residence Hall 

renovation project.  A&T will use its own housing receipts to renovate Holland 

Residence Hall.   

 

East Carolina University has asked that they be allowed to reduce the scope of the Old 

Nursing Building Expansion and Renovation project by $3,000,000 and apply the 

reduced funds to the “Old Cafeteria” Office Building Comprehensive Renovation for 

Student Services/Academic Use project.  The transferred funds will be used to provide 

additional faculty offices needed due to increased enrollment growth. 


